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November 11, 2015
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:11 PM.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis and Sonja Warden.  Assistant principal BJ Henry and guest, Tim Cleary, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-19 – Susan Gattis made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the October 14, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 15-20 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the October 14, 2015 Special Session minutes.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the October financial report and activity budget, dated October 1-31, 2015 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  The Council wishes to see a line item list report of purchases from Contingency and Miscellaneous.  Mr. Smallwood will ask Mrs. Wheatley to have this report ready for our next meeting.  ORDER 15-21 – Tanya Major made a motion to accept the October financial report and activity budget.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. College Application Week:  Mr. Smallwood asked Mrs. Butler to discuss some of the activities taking place during College Application week, which is being held this week for all of our seniors.  The seniors have been able not only to apply to colleges, but also to order transcripts through Parchment, check their KEES scholarship award, search the websites of different colleges for scholarship requirements and opportunities, and several other activities.  So far, 98% of our seniors have completed a college application.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Introduction of EHS School Resource Officer – Tim Cleary:  Mr. Smallwood introduced Officer Tim Cleary to the Council.  Officer Cleary informed the Council that his role at EHS will be as a mentor to our students as well as to educate them about the law and the potential consequences of choices they have made or may make in the future.  
B. Safety Team: Mr. Smallwood asked Officer Cleary to discuss the formation of a School Safety Team at EHS.  Officer Cleary stated that this team will be comprised of himself, as our SRO, as well as students and teachers, and their goal will be to come together and discuss issues of school safety.  He reviewed Safety Team information via a power point presentation and state that the Safety Team will focus on the seven steps of developing a disaster plan.  
C. PLTW Partnership Meeting Update:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the Success Indicators of our PLTW program.  He also shared that EHS teacher Mr. Justin Line was named the 2015 Kentucky PLTW Teacher of the Year for Engineering and one of our 2015 graduates, Miss Lillie Shaw, was the Keynote Speaker at the 2015 Workforce Solutions for Women Conference.  
D. Policy Review

-SBDM Policy 2.06 – Middle School Credits: Mrs. Henry discussed with the Council the need to abolish this policy.  Since the State of Kentucky has laws regarding middle school classes taken for high school credit, there is no need for us to have a SBDM policy regarding this issue.  State Law will always supersede school policy.  ORDER 15-22 – Sonja Warden made a motion to abolish SBDM Policy 2.09.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

-SBDM Policy 2.09 – Grade Combining:  The Council talked about the need for revision of this policy and many points were discussed.  Mrs. Butler will work with Mr. Hanson to revise this policy and will bring an amended copy to the meeting next month for further discussion and possible approval.  
E. Review of Important November Dates: Mr. Smallwood gave each member of the Council a sheet detailing important events that will take place during the month of November.  These include the NCAA/NAIA parent information night, picture retakes, KYA, the band Christmas Expo, and Thanksgiving break.  
V. PERSONNEL:  NONE
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for December 2, 2015.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-23 – Tanya Major made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:44 p.m.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
